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“How did you get in!?” Jasper asked in a surprised and awkward tone.

“Your bodyguard opened the door for me,” Celine replied as she smiled.

Jasper turned and saw Julian awkwardly placing a plate of breakfast the server
had brought on the table before he immediately turned around and walked off.

“This guy!” Jasper massaged his temples as he said to Celine, “Please wait for a
moment while I freshen up.”

Jasper did not bother waiting for Celine’s reply before he turned around and went
to the bathroom.

As he brushed his teeth and mulled over the reasons why Celine would be in his
room this early in the morning, Jasper caught sight of Celine leaning against the
door to the bathroom. She was gazing at him with an amused look through the
corners of her eyes.

He spat out the toothpaste from his mouth and said, “Did you come over this
early in the morning to watch a man wash his face and brush his teeth?”

Celine chuckled and said, “I seem to hear a hint of humiliation in your voice.”

“Anyone would feel awkward if someone was staring at them the moment they
woke up,” Jasper said.

Celine blinked and said, “You’re a guy. I’m the woman here. I would be the one
suffering losses if there were any.”



“So, you mean I have to make things up to you?” Jasper asked.

Celine chuckled and said, “Alright, I’ll stop teasing you. I came over so early in
the morning because I couldn’t wait to share this piece of good news with you.”

“Has Colossal Investments finally decided to underwrite the IPO for free for Sena
after reading the assessment report?” Jasper asked teasingly.

IPO was the abbreviation for ‘initial public offering’. In a few years, this would be
a buzzword that every corporation in the country would use while claiming to
have earned five years’ worth of money in three years. This would set off a wave
of people from the general public gaining financial knowledge through passive
ways.

“You must be dreaming. However, Sena did score well in the assessment. The
better the grade, the lesser the resistance it’ll have to be publicly listed. Its share
price will be higher as well. Isn’t that a good thing?” Celine asked.

Right then, Jasper had finished washing his face and was about to leave the
bathroom. However, Celine smiled as she stood by the door, seemingly without
any intention to let him through.

“Want to have breakfast together?” Jasper had no choice but to ask as he stood
by the door.

“Sure,” Celine answered as she smiled. She had no intention of refusing Jasper’s
invitation, but… she still did not move.

“How am I supposed to get out if you won’t let me pass?” Jasper asked
helplessly.

Celine blinked and said teasingly, “Hey, are you calling me fat now?”

Jasper huffed quietly to himself.



‘If you, a woman, don’t mind, what’s the point of me caring?’

He squeezed right past Celine’s body.

No matter how large and luxurious the presidential suite was, the doors were still
standardized. A single person could walk through it easily, but one could not
prevent some skin contact if a plump, curvaceous woman was standing in the
way.

Jasper had a robe on while Celine was wearing loose, lightweight clothing. The
subtle skin contact caused the look in both their eyes to change.

“How dare you!” Celine said upon watching Jasper squeeze right past the front of
her body. She turned and stormed toward the dining room.

“I told you to let me through,” Jasper said calmly as he sat at the table and
scooped up a forkful of eggs.
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Although Celine was complaining about being taken advantage of, her smile
never left her face.

She sat relaxedly in front of Jasper. As Julian had only prepared breakfast for
Jasper, she reached over to take a sip from Jasper’s cup of milk.

When Celine put the cup back down and saw Jasper staring at her, she said,
“What, you can’t bring yourself to let me have even a sip of milk after taking
advantage of me?”



Taking his eyes away from the spot of milk at the corner of Celine’s lips, Jasper
laughed dryly as he said, “Of course, I can. I can even treat you to a meal every
day if you want to.”

“Oh, are you hinting that you want me as your sugar baby?” Celine said
flirtatiously as she gazed at Jasper.

Jasper marveled at how as a woman, Celine did not even bat an eyelash when
she talked about the vilest things.

“Hey, how did it feel just now? I’m much more curvaceous than your girlfriend,
right?” Celine said as she snickered.

“Have you always been this open?” Jasper asked.

“Depends on my mood.”

Celine then continued carelessly, “But I’m usually much more serious.”

Just then, Jasper’s phone rang.

Vita Layne was calling.

At this point, Vita’s appointment documents had been finalized and he was now
serving as the office manager for ICBS’ Waterhoof City branch. All this had
caused Vita to be in a great mood lately.

Now that the problems of his collaboration with Jasper had been settled, Vita
made phone calls to both John and Jasper to invite them to dinner.

Jasper had no plans today and no reason to decline Vita’s invitation.

He had just hung up when Celine asked curiously, “You have dinner plans
tonight?”



“Meeting up with a couple of friends,” Jasper said.

“Can you take me with you?” Celine asked.

Jasper stared at Celine as he laughed incredulously and said, “They’re my
friends from elsewhere, why would you want to attend such events?”

“Why, are we not friends now? Isn’t it normal to introduce your friends to some
other friends of yours?” Celine asked.

“Alright, let’s go together.”

…

That night, Jasper picked Celine up from her room.

Used to seeing her dressed in business wear, Jasper was pleasantly surprised to
see how she looked dressed in casual clothing.

To be honest, although Celine was beautiful, she did not have the kind of beauty
that would cause one to take a second look. In terms of looks alone, Anna and
Wendy were gorgeous women who won by a landslide.

However, what made Celine special was how she managed to meld both Eastern
and Western culture into her personal aesthetic.

When you looked at her, you could see the elegance of Eastern women and the
carefreeness of Western women.

Furthermore, Celine’s training in the most prestigious field in the world allowed
her to emanate an aura of confidence and competence.

To put it frankly, she was attractive.



Women like Celine were at least, to men, a weapon that could instantaneously
take out anyone between the age range of a teenage boy and wizened men.

Dressed in casual clothing, Celine looked like your average office lady who had
just gotten off work. Smiling, she stood in front of Jasper and asked, “Do I look
good?”

“Yes,” Jasper said sincerely as he nodded.

To be honest, Wendy, Anna, and Celine were all beautiful in their own ways.
Moreover, their beauty could not be replicated via artificial means.

Just like how Celine had put on light makeup now that accentuated her features
but did not make her look cheap. It made her seem naturally beautiful.

Perhaps she had taken privacy into concern, but Celine was not bringing her
personal secretary with her to dinner tonight.

Jasper was glad about that too. Her secretary, Yvonne, always looked at him as if
he had killed her father. If it were not for Celine, Jasper would have long since
taught her a lesson. It was just as well she was not here. He would have peace
of mind.

Following Vita’s directions, Jasper arrived at a farm on the outskirts of Waterhoof
City.

The surrounding mountains and rivers put Celine in a great mood. As she
breathed in the fresh air, she said to Jasper, “Your friend put a lot of thought into
this. It wouldn’t have been fun if we just ate in a normal restaurant.”

“They’re all old foxes now and naturally have more experience than us peasants
in this regard,” Jasper said as he smiled.

As they talked and laughed, Jasper and Celine entered the farm together.



“Mr, Laine, you’ve arrived.” Vita and John smiled as they walked out to welcome
him.

However, the two men were startled when they saw Celine standing beside
Jasper.

“This is Miss Celine Maynard, who’s also my friend. I invited her along because
we both happened to be in Waterhoof City.” Jasper smiled as he made the
introductions.

“Hello everyone. I’m not unwelcome here, am I?” Celine had obviously mastered
the art of socializing, and she smiled warmly as she spoke in a joking tone.

Vita and John exchanged a look before they both ignored Jasper’s ‘we’re friends’
introduction.

A man and a woman were either a couple or family. How could there only be pure
friendship?

“Of course not. It’s an honor to have a guest as beautiful as you, Miss Maynard. I
was just fretting over what we three men could talk about.” Ever the social
butterfly, Vita hurriedly smiled and replied.

The four of them laughed and caught up with each other. They were all expert
socializers and did not find it awkward at all. It only took them a short
conversation before they all became friends.

At least, it seemed that way on the surface.

As Vita walked toward the room with Jasper, he whispered, “Mr. Laine, I’ve
prepared some good stuff today.”

“What is it?” Jasper asked curiously.



Vita chuckled and said, “You’ll find out soon.”

“You’ve only just got your new position, you’d better not get into any trouble,”
Jasper said meaningfully.

Vita hurriedly waved his hands and said, “How could I do that? I’ve just got some
simple wild game here, nothing huge. Did you think I would engage in any illegal
activity?”

Soon, Jasper learned what Vita meant by some simple wild game.

Almas caviar and other equally expensive dishes.

What was more, there was even snake soup!

Jasper thought to himself that there was no saving Vita and John as he watched
the two men giggle at the sight of snake soup, which was apparently an
aphrodisiac.

Dear God, the entire table was filled with rare, expensive dishes.

Thankfully, there were no endangered animals here although all these dishes
were extremely expensive. Jasper would never have been able to eat those
dishes.
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“Can’t enjoy good food without some good wine.” Vita laughed as he took out two
bottles of aged brandy and said, “It’s all thanks to you that I could advance further
in my career, Mr. Laine. Let me give you a toast.”



Smiling, Jasper picked up his cup and said, “Cheers to that. Before we talk about
anything else, you should first stop calling me Mr. Laine. You’re about John’s
age, and I should be addressing you as an older brother instead. Please, call me
Jasper.”

“Alright, Jasper, cheers!” Vita’s face was bright red as he excitedly clinked his
glass against Jasper’s and downed its contents.

Jasper, too, tilted his head back and finished the entire glass.

…

“This is the meat of the albino beluga sturgeon, a rare fish which can only be
harvested for half a month every year. It’s suitable to be consumed by women
because it nourishes your body and skin.”

Jasper did not give Celine the cold shoulder as they ate. He cut her a slice of
sturgeon meat as he spoke.

When he heard that, Vita smiled and said, “Two years ago, a pound of this could
be bought for 8,000 dollars. But bear in mind that it was 8,000 dollars back in
1999. Now, there’s simply no supply although there’s a great demand for it. You
can’t buy it even if you have the money.”

Celine took a bite of the meat. It was tender, fresh, and fatty without being
greasy. She said in surprise, “It’s delicious.

“I remember seeing lots of sturgeon in the rivers when I was a child. Are they this
rare now?”

When he heard what Celine said, Jasper exclaimed in surprise, “You grew up by
a river?”



Celine rolled her eyes at Jasper and said, “I’m a southerner through and through,
alright? I only left the country when I was in fourth grade, but it’s been more than
ten years since I’ve returned to my hometown. I wonder what it’s like now.”

“There used to be a lot of sturgeons, but overfishing has caused its numbers to
drop greatly. A policy was even introduced so now, they can only be caught for
half a month every year so they’ll have time to breed. It’s much better than simply
letting the animal go extinct,” Vita said.

“A relative of mine back home caught this sturgeon two days ago. It’s considered
one of the largest ones that have ever been caught in recent years, but he didn’t
sell it to anyone despite being offered several million dollars for it. Instead, he
brought it straight to me.”

John stood and served Jasper a bowl of snake soup. He smiled meaningfully as
he said, “You should have more of this, Jasper. It has amazing healing
properties. All the herbs are aged and harvested from the depths of the forests,
which means they have potent medicinal powers.”

Jasper took the bowl from him as he said exasperatedly, “I’m still young and
strong. You two are the ones who should drink more of this. Don’t regret it when
you’re in your 40s and have weakened stamina.”

Men would inevitably end up talking about slightly inappropriate things when they
ate and drank together.

John and Vita were both well-versed in such topics. Jasper had initially been
worried Celine would not be used to it but was shocked to hear her interjection.

“This stuff only provides a psychological effect. If you actually want treatment,
you might as well take two Viagra pills.”

Everyone at the table burst into laughter when they heard that.



The awkwardness that had been present because of Celine, who was a stranger,
was cleverly defused.

It was a great meal, and everyone enjoyed themselves.

Jasper was extremely satisfied with the meal. The table had been filled with
delicious delicacies made from top-grade ingredients by a skilled chef.

It was past ten at night when they finished eating.

It was either the snake soup or the brandy that had caused Vita and John to be
slightly tipsy with reddened cheeks. After they left the farm, they giggled as they
bade goodbye to Jasper. They obviously had more plans lined up.

Jasper had Celine with him, and it seemed they would not be bringing him with
them.

Either way, Jasper did not have that many common interests with a bunch of
middle-aged men. Thus, he returned to the city with Celine.

Celine had had quite a bit to drink that night too. She had chugged at least half of
the brandy that was poured. Things might have gotten awkward if not for the fact
Vita had only brought that much brandy.
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“Let’s go for a walk,” Celine said abruptly to Jasper when they had almost
reached the hotel.



Jasper was startled but then realized his entire body smelled like booze. It was a
good idea to get some air and clear his mind. Thus, he got Julian to pull the car
over before he and Celine got out.

It was already past ten at night, but Waterhoof City was not the least bit deserted.
You could still see lots of people making their way around.

As they strolled on the sidewalk, Celine turned and gazed somewhat drunkenly
at Jasper as she said, “Why are you so far away from me? Are you scared I’ll eat
you up?”

When Jasper, who had been standing behind Celine, heard that, he immediately
walked up to Celine and stood next to her before saying, “Is this close enough for
you?”

Celine did not say anything. She reached out, took hold of Jasper’s arm, and put
her head on his shoulder. She said with a smile, “This is better.”

Then, she pointed to a couple standing by the road and said, “Look, they’re doing
it like this.”

Jasper frowned slightly and tried to pull his arm away as he said, “Miss Maynard,
you’re drunk.”

“I’m not drunk.” Celine tightened her hold on Jasper’s arm as she said
dismissively, “I’m a woman, and I’m not scared. What are you scared about?”

“But you’re already married,” Jasper said.

Celine was stunned for a moment before she let go of Jasper’s arm and smiled
meaningfully, saying, “Yes, I’m already married. I can’t be like this anymore. I
would have forgotten if you hadn’t reminded me.”

Was this another woman in an unhappy marriage?



Jasper shook his head. He had no interest in the relationships of other married
couples, nor did he plan to butt in.

However, Celine seemed to have become a real chatterbox and said, “Who cares
about marriage? We only got together due to a mix of interests. Him, his parents,
and my parents were satisfied when we got married, but no one ever bothered
asking if I was satisfied.”

“So, are you satisfied?” Jasper asked.

Celine smiled and seemed to become more animated as she said, “Of course,
I’m satisfied. He’s handsome, rich, capable, and is an illustrious person. He’s the
perfect husband no matter how you look at him. What kind of woman wouldn’t
want to marry a man like that?”

“That’s fine, then.” Jasper sighed. “You wouldn’t be so childish that you want a
love story between a princess and a beggar, right? All relationships are built on a
foundation of materialism. Or are you unwilling to be with your husband and
spend the rest of your life with him just for the sake of benefits?”

“It’s not that,” Celine said as she shook her head. “I’m not a high schooler who
daydreams about love anymore. That’s hilarious.”

“But…” As she spoke, Celine abruptly stopped and stood in front of a display in a
department store. She was staring unblinkingly at a pair of red high heels the
mannequin had on its feet.

“I want this,” Celine said as she pointed at the window.

Jasper glanced at the store’s tightly shut doors and frowned as he said, “It’s
already closed. Shall we come and buy them tomorrow when they’re open?”

“No! I want them now!” Celine was as stubborn as a spoiled little girl asking for
sweets from her parents.



“I can’t break the window and steal them now, can I?” Jasper said helplessly as
he tried to forcibly drag Celine away. This woman was troublesome after she was
drunk.

“Commission!” Celine shook Jasper’s arm off her as she stretched out two
fingers. She said seriously, albeit with drunken eyes, “I’ll shave off 20% of the
commission to list Sena publicly. But I want this, right now!”

Jasper’s head throbbed. However, his eyes widened when he saw a logo from
the corners of his eyes.

It was a logo unique to businesses owned by the Law family.

“F*ck it, I’m going for it!”
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When he used a brick to break the glass of the store’s display, the sound of glass
smashing was accompanied by the blaring of alarms. Jasper would have thought
he was crazy if not for the fact this store was owned by the Law family.

Julian, who was smoking a cigarette as he sat in the car, stared in shock when
he witnessed that.

If he had not witnessed it with his own eyes, who would have thought that a
tycoon with a net worth of at least several billion dollars would do something as
thuggish as smashing a store display and stealing from it?

However, Jasper did not have the time to think about it anymore. He was almost
broke and was focused on the 20% commission cut Celine promised him.



He found a brick, smashed the glass, picked up the red heels amongst the
shards, and pulled Celine along with him as they ran off.

He completed all these actions with fluid movements and without any hesitancy.

Holding the heels in one hand and pulling Celine, who was laughing delightedly,
along with him, Jasper dashed all the way back to the car.

“Hurry, let’s go!”

Jasper yelled at Julian.

“Alright!”

Julian had no time to watch this exciting scene. He turned the key and stepped
on the gas as they sped off.

Jasper sat in the car and managed to calm himself down slightly.

The only thing he could do now was pray that the surveillance cameras were not
as advanced as they were in the future. At least there would not be cameras at
every corner and junction. That way, he could send Julian over with some money
as a form of reimbursement the next day.

If not, it would be embarrassing for him if he got caught for such trivial matters.

However, he could not deny that it was really f*cking exciting.

Jasper had a dark expression on his face as he gazed at Celine who was
giggling as she hugged the heels to herself. He said, “You’d best remember you
said you would shave 20% off your commission. Don’t wake up the next morning
and say you’ve forgotten everything.”



Celine grinned and said, “Don’t worry, I won’t forget it. Do you really think I’m
drunk?”

Jasper used a look to tell her that she was, indeed, drunk.

When they returned to the hotel, Jasper reminded Julian to inform Henry about
what had happened and ask him not to cause a fuss. Then, Jasper asked Julian
to pay the unfortunate store for the damages he had caused.

After that, Jasper took a bath and decided to turn in early.

He had just lain down on his bed when his phone vibrated. It was a text from
Celine.

The contents of the text were simple, just two words with one punctuation mark.

[Thank you!]

Jasper smiled and put his phone aside. Turning off the lights, he went to sleep.

…

At this time in the opposite room, Celine was feeling rather unhappy as Jasper
had not replied to her text even after a long time.

Someone knocked on her door just as she was about to send Jasper another
text.

“Come in.”

Celine fixed her expression into a cold and aloof one.

Yvonne walked in with a warm towel, which she handed to Celine before asking,
“Do you want me to bring you some warm milk? It can help cure hangovers.”




